
Planning Board of the Town of Mexico 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting 

Held June 7, 2021  
at 7:00 P.M. at Mc Auslan Hall 

 
 
Present:  Nancy Weber, Chairman  

Steve Salatti, Board Member  
Gary Toth, Board Member 

   Bonnie Loforte, Board Member    
   Allison Trudell, Board Member 
Absent:  Rebekah Prosachik, Attorney 

Ron Marsden, CEO And 2 in the audience 
 

Chairman Weber opened the meeting at 7:08 with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Chairman Weber welcomed Trudell.  Trudell gave a short autobiography. 

   
A motion was made by Salatti and seconded by Loforte to approve the minutes of May 2, 2021 

The motion was adopted by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays and Trudell abstained.  
Old Business: none 

 
Weber said Rosato called her and asked if he needed to be at the meeting.  Weber said n o.  He 

is having issues with DEC.  He needs an engineered septic as per BOH.  Everything is on hold. 
John Regan from RIC would like another interpretation.  Weber read a letter he sent to 

Prosachik concerning lot  coverage.  Toth said he is going from 2 megawatts to 5 megawatts. Weber 
said he has not made an application.  RIC doesn’t want to apply for a variance so he is trying to find 
something in the local law so they don’t have to. 

Loforte said there are some interesting training classes on the Planning Federation’s website. 
Weber reviewed the procedure prior to going to the planning board for site plan review.  If the 

site plan is approved the application goes back to the ZBA with the recommendations. 
Weber reviewed the site plan for the Miller’s driveway.  Salatti said the ZBA should contact 

the planning board to asked what the though process was regarding the driveway.  Toth said the 
planning board has jurisdiction over the site plan, if the ZBA has an issue with anything on it they 
should contact the planning board. 

New Business: none 
Weber reminded the board that there is a mandatory 4-hour training per year as well as Sexual 

Harassment training. Toth said there is a workshop for NYS Consolidated Funding on June 16th. 
The next meeting will be on July 7th because of the holiday. 
A motion was made by Board Member Loforte and seconded by Board Member Toth to 

adjourn at 8:25. The motion was unanimously adopted by a vote of 5 ayes and 0 nays.  Respectfully 
submitted,  
 
Elizabeth Dishaw 
Town Clerk 
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